## Information Bulletin

September 28, 2018

**Attention: Expedited Surgical Facility Services (ESFS)** 

**Providers** 

**Subject: Upcoming Changes to the Medicare** 

**Protection Act** 

In regards to the news that the Government of BC is moving forward with both enforcing and changing the Medicare Protection Act, effective October 1st, 2018, specifically as it relates to individuals paying privately for their medical care, WorkSafeBC would like to provide additional information to you in terms of WorkSafeBC Injured Workers.

As it relates to treating Injured Workers, it is business as usual. WorkSafeBC Injured Workers are exempt from this Act, and as such we want to reassure you that providing medical care to WorkSafeBC Injured Workers, including expedited consultations and surgeries, does not place you in contravention of the Act.

If you have any further questions in regards to this, please contact us.

For more information about other health care programs at WorkSafeBC, visit us online at <a href="https://www.worksafebc.com/en/health-care-providers">https://www.worksafebc.com/en/health-care-providers</a>

The Program Bulletin serves as a communication channel between Health Care Services and the program providers. If you would like to be added to the email list, change your email address or be removed from the list, please send an email to <a href="mailto:hcsinqu@worksafebc.com">hcsinqu@worksafebc.com</a> requesting the change.

